
 
 
 
18 February 2020 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Dear  
 
Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) Request 
 
I refer to your request for copies of e-mails relating to the Sims Building.  Please accept my apology 
for the delay in providing this information to you.   
 
Please find attached a copy of the e-mails that we have on file.  Please note that some information on 
the released e-mails has been withheld pursuant to section 7(2)(b)(ii) of LGOIMA to protect the 
commercial position of the person who supplied the information. 
 
A series of e-mails between staff and Opus from 29 June 2019 – 18 July 2019 and e-mails during April 
2019, developing the Scope of Work document have been withheld pursuant to section 7(2)(f)(i) of 
LGOIMA, to maintain the effective conduct of public affairs through the free and frank expression of 
opinions by or between or to members or officers or employees of any local authority. 
 
Some e-mails between staff and Opus from 9 April 2019 – 19 June 2019 are withheld pursuant to 
section 7(2)(b)(ii) of LGOIMA to protect the commercial position of the person who supplied the 
information have been withheld.  
 
As we have withheld some information you are advised that you have the right to seek a review of our 
decision by the Office of the Ombudsman.  Details of how to do this can be found via the following 
link:  
 
https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/what-we-can-help/complaints-about-government-agencies 
 
 
Your faithfully 
 

 
 
Jennifer Lapham 
Governance Support Officer 

https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/what-we-can-help/complaints-about-government-agencies
https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/what-we-can-help/complaints-about-government-agencies







































































































































































